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20th October 2020   
 
Dear Parent/Carer,
            
Following the First Minister's announcement yesterday regarding the Fire-Break in Wales, we have taken the difficult decision to withdraw all Year 11 pupils who were entered for the Numeracy exams on the week commencing 2nd November. 

The pupil’s attitude and approach since returning in September has been exemplary and they have all consistently shown a positive attitude towards staff in preparing for these exams.  With the Government restrictions now in place for the coming weeks, the pupils will find it very difficult at such a crucial time before exams. The planned revision sessions for half-term will therefore be cancelled along with the vital sessions in the days before the exams.   

We believe it was the right decision at the time to enter the pupils for the November exam series, in an attempt to lighten the pressures for the summer series of exams in Year 11 and we have thought long and hard before making this decision.  In favour of continuing with the exams was the recognition of the hard work that the pupils have put in and associated stresses that they have been under.  However, we are concerned that pupils may not achieve their full potential in the exams and a lower grade may knock their confidence.   

On the positive side, all the work that has been completed in terms of classwork and revision has not been wasted as it has provided the staff with a greater oversight of the pupils abilities which will come in very useful should Welsh Government decide to use teacher assessment again this year.  The Minister for Education will be making a statement on November 7th, which will give us a more detailed oversight of how pupils will be assessed this academic year.    

If you wish to discuss this decision with me, please do call the school.  
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Jonathan Davies
Assistant Headteacher       
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